[bookmark: _GoBack]Minutes, MAGIRT Executive Board Meeting
December 5, 2016

In Attendance: Louise Ratliff (Chair), Leslie Wagner (Vice Chair), Beth Cox (Past Chair), Susan Moore (Treasurer), Maggie Long (Assistant Treasurer), Catherine Hodge (Secretary), Anne Zald, Carol McAuliffe, Joy Suh

1. Call to order, and call for Changes to Agenda (Louise Ratliff)

2. Approval of minutes: minutes from the August 23 and October 11, 2016 meetings are approved

3. Announcements
a. Emerging Leaders project documents submitted to ALAIR

4. Officer Reports
a. Chair (Louise Ratliff)
i. Program planning: 2 programs:
1. Preconference: cataloging maps with DCRMC—Nancy Kandoian & Todd Fell—4 hour workshop targeted for people who already know how to catalog maps and want to learn DCRM (C) for cartographic materials. RBMS co-sponsoring in name only.
2. ALA: 2-part program: no title for program yet, still lining up speakers for Part 1
a. Hour 1: speakers from NYPL, Newberry
b. Hour 2: Tutorial on how to georeference maps by Ryan Mattke
3. Postcards to advertise MAGIRT preconference and program at ALA Annual 2017
5. 
a. Vice Chair (Leslie Wagner)
i. Midwinter MAGIRT tour and Dutch-treat dinner will be on Friday, January 20, with a tour of the Georgia State University Library. Information on getting to the library and parking is available herej. Transportation to GSU is also available by train (MARTA), where one debarks at the Georgia State Station
ii. Dinner will be at the G.C. BBQ at the Krog Street Market. To get to the Market from GSU, we can take the Atlanta Streetcar, which stops just two blocks from the Library, to King Center and walk 0.7 miles down Auburn Avenue, through the Martin Luther King Jr. National Historic Site. Krog Street Market is also on the Atlanta Beltline, which, according to former MAGIRT member Joe Hurley, is an absolute must see. GSU and the Krog Street Market are located reasonably close to the convention center and hotels hosting ALA.

b. Secretary (Cathy Hodge)
i. Nothing to report

c. Treasurer (Susan Moore) 
i. Will draft treasurer’s report and send to Executive Board
ii. Susan and Maggie will start drafting budget for 2019

d. Past Chair (Beth Cox)
i. Map Scale Indicators:
1. Sent e-mail to Canadian Map Librarians and WAML about sponsoring the map scale indicators. Yes!
2. Alberta Wood: former map librarian at Memorial U and at MI. She has been taking over responsibility for creating the map scale indicators since her husband, Dr. Cliff Wood, is in ill health. Beth will contact her shortly
ii. Nominations and Awards
1. 2 candidates for Asst. Treasurer
2. Looking for people to run for Vice Chair
3. If anyone knows people who may be interested in these positions, let Beth know

6. Old Business
a. Rethinking the ALA Annual Conference (Louise Ratliff)
i. Discuss at MidWinter
ii. Leslie will go to the Roundtable Coordinating Committee Assembly. Representatives from each of the roundtables attend. It is a forum to find out what is happening with ALA, hear what other roundtables are doing, and meet people from other roundtables. Participants hare ideas, etc. Sometimes there is a formal agenda, sometimes just an informal agenda. Roundtable Chairs have a dinner.
b. Map scale indicators (Beth Cox)
i. See Vice Chair report

7. New Business: None

8. Committee/DG/IG reports
a. Bylaws & Governing Documents and Nominations & Awards Committee (Beth Cox)
b. Cataloging & Classification Committee (Carolyn Kadri)
c. Education Committee (Anne Zald)
i. I am partnering with Katie Lage of WAML to recruit webinar presenters. Betsy Kanelley of the Forest Service is confirmed for 2/14/17 and speakers about the Living Atlas of the World: Oceans from ESRI are committed but not yet scheduled.  Promotion will begin in January.  Other issues we are working on, related to outreach to graduate students using social media are on hold for the moment due to the busy fall quarter.  This committee will not meet at midwinter.

d. GeoTech Committee (Nicole Kong)

e. Membership & Marketing Committee (Colleen Conner/Andrew Battista)
i. The M&M Committee’s Midwinter meeting will be on January 21, from 8:30-12:00 a.m. Andrew Battista will be there
ii. First phone call with new committee members, assigned action items to teams of two and will work on the main goals together
iii. Create welcome for new members: postcard, letter, perhaps include post-its or notepad. Bring to Executive Board for review and approval (Colleen Conner and Beth Cox)
iv. Compare webinar attendees with webinar membership list. Identify those who are not members and reach out to them (Andrew Battista and Ryan Matke)
v. Establish procedures for advertising webinars Andrew and Ambrogino Guispi
vi. Work with Education Committee (Anne Zald, chair) to create procedures for advertising webinars
vii. Postcard: volunteers: Ambrogino Guisepi and Taylor Hixson
viii. Another phone meeting before Midwinter to discuss progress on action items
ix. Colleen isn’t sure about how to add text boxes to our Libguide so that a short description of what each committee does can be added

f. Online Presence & Oversight Committee (Mike Smith)
i. Will email report to Cathy, Executive Board

g. Publications Committee (Katherine Strickland)

h. Program Planning Committee (Louise Ratliff)

i. CaMMS/MAGIRT Cataloging Interest Group (Iris Taylor)



j. GIS Discussion Group (Joy Suh)
i. Joy will update the ALA GIS discussion blog, which hasn’t been updated since 2014
ii. She will also try to get the discussion blog on ALA Connect going
iii. Asked Wangyal Shawa, who will be in charge of the GIS and Geotech Discussion groups at Midwinter, to gather ideas on preconference topics related to GIS for ALA 2018, if there is interest
iv. Put ALA 2018 preconference/program on Exec Board agenda for Midwinter

k. Map Collection Management Discussion Group (Carol McAuliffe)

l. Task force on Online Guide to U.S. Map Resources (Carol McAuliffe)
i. Survey feedback https://goo.gl/forms/hrZJmEO0N9v4UmIS2  (per email sent 10/10)
ii. Halli Pritchett presented poster in October
iii. Paige wrote a blurb about the survey for ACMLA and base line
iv. Send notices about the survey to: MAGIRT, GODORT, RBMS, Special Libraries Association and others. Ask Paige to send his survey blurb to WAML for their newsletter and listserv
v. Laminate poster to preserve it
vi. base line advertisement to promote the survey for next two months
vii. The survey linked to the MAGIRT Google account/email. MAGIRT google account is the owner of the survey
viii. Print additional 50 postcards about survey for Midwinter

m. Task force on Core Competencies (Maggie Long)
i. A Midwinter meeting room has been booked for the task force on January 21, 2017, from 4:30-5:30, at the OMNI hotel, Sycamore Room
ii. All team members were contacted to announce the Midwinter meeting. Unfortunately, many will not be attending Midwinter this year. Each team will, however, provide a rough draft for their section of the core competencies document
iii. It will not be possible to set up a virtual team meeting during Midwinter due to technical issues. Maggie will contact team members to set up a ZOOM meeting prior to Midwinter in order to have a report ready for the MAGIRT Executive Board meeting on January 22, 2017.

